
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
 BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 
 May 18, 2020 
 
 
 
ITEM:  VI.D.  
 
 
TOPIC:  Approval of Design Firm for Phase II of Central Office Renovation  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools approve the design firm 
Harley Ellis Devereaux (HED) for Phase II of the Central Office renovation for a total 
cost not to exceed $149,900 plus reimbursable costs up to $5,000 as well reimbursable 
costs from Phase I of $280.04.  
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
HED has completed Phase I of the Central Office renovation project which included 
programming and assessment services. The total cost for Phase II will be $202,600 and 
includes design, bid/award, and construction administration services.  At this time we 
are only requesting authorization for the design portion of the work for a total cost of 
$149,900 with the remainder of the contract being authorized when the district decides 
to move forward with bid/award and construction of the project. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
The source of funds for this service will be the Capital Projects Fund. 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Alison Smith, Director of Finance 
 
 
EXHIBITS:  
 
Attached 
 
kp 


